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At the QMSA Annual General Meeting 

 

M E E T I N G  

 Mon, 7th Oct., 2013 

 10:30 for 11:00am 

 Mt Gravatt Show 

Grounds 

 Community Hall 

 HEADS UP! 

 We KNOW that it is a 

public holiday.  The 

meeting is still on! 
 

P O B O X  2 3 9 , M A N S F I E L D ,  Q 4 1 2 2  

 

SHED TALK 
22nd September, 2013 Vol 4    Issue   9     Page 3 

Above:  Some of the  members from MGMS and other Sheds who attended the 

meeting.  Minister Ian Walker fielded some straight questions  and gave some 

straight answers.  Below:  Brian Wheeler presents QSMA President , Graeme Cur-

now, with a memento of the occasion.  Details pg 2. 
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Articles for the 

newsletter 

Send articles,  

jokes, comment, 

snippets, recipes, 

tips, hints, 

suggestions, 

bouquets and 

brickbats to 

editor at 

wsi_02@optusnet.co

m.au OR 

Bill Simpson, 106 

Delavan St WISHART 

Q4122 OR 3349-9428 

Your Management Committee 

P R ES ID EN T’ S CO RN ER  

President- Brian Wheeler           Vice President-Keith Samuels                      

Secretary– Brian Wandel  Asst. Sec.  Ken Mihill        Treasurer– Barry Williams  

Committee:  John Wicks    Bill Semple             Elwyn Jackson         

       Lance Roberts           Ian Young        Graeme Smith  

The Management Committee meets monthly.  

Contact:  0435 699 693 Email: president@mtgravattmensshed.org.au 
Website: www.mtgravattmensshed.org.au     Shed Office Telephone: 3343-2216 
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Hi Shedders, 

 

The month of September has been rather a busy one.  

 

QMSA AGM  

We welcomed shedders from across the State as we host-

ed representatives from sheds as far away as Townsville 

for the Annual General Meeting of the Queensland Men’s 

Shed Association on Friday 6th September. Our Recrea-

tion Room was overflowing with many sitting outside for 

the occasion. This was great to see. I was pleased to pre-

sent to the QMSA President, Graeme Curnow, on behalf 

of our members, an engraved plaque made from clear 

acrylic with our motto, as a memento of the occasion. The 

plaque was designed and made by our new member, 

Greg Self. Congratulations Greg. 

 

Post Office Grant 

Earlier this year, the Postal Officer at Mansfield, Ian Kingston, nominated us for a Neighbourhood Workforce 

Community Grant. We have just received notification that we are to receive $2000 to purchase computers 

for the shed. It is satisfying to know that the Australia Post assessment team, in announcing the award, indi-

cated that our “application went through a vigorous assessment process, and throughout the assessment 

process our project demonstrated a strong example of supporting the Our Neighbourhood theme of 

‘inclusion’.” Our members who cannot access our newsletter at home will soon be able to do so in the Shed 

on the new computers. 

 

Fraternal Visit to Buderim  

Each year we have a fraternal visit to another shed. On Tuesday 17th September, 43 MGMS shedders set out 

to see how Buderim shed operates. We were welcomed by the Shed Coordinator, Norm Thursby and an en-

thusiastic team of men.  We were entertained to morning tea and a barbeque before looking over their shed. 

We all were astounded at the large range of activities which are spread out over two large two-story buildings 

on two acres of land. It is a credit to all concerned what they have achieved in a few short years. 

 

Mitchell Shed 

You would be aware that the widespread floods inundated the South Western town of Mitchell and their 

Shed was not spared. Our Bob Pope, on a recent tour of the west became aware of their plight and donated 

some of his personal machinery. We managed to find some surplus hand tools, a drill press and a wood 

lathe. Paul Land loaded his truck and set out for Mitchell with Bob. We look forward to setting up a long 

standing arrangement with our country cousins and hope that our small gesture will assist them as they 

slowly recover from the significant disaster. (See photo pg 3 )  

Enjoy your Newsletter                              Happy Shedding                                  Brian Wheeler 
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Mitchell Trip —to The Booringa Blokes Men’s Shed 

 

A month or so ago Lesley and I had a caravanning holiday though Western Queensland. We planned to over-

night in Mitchell, but spent several days there. We met Keith Everett, a very enthusiastic local, who was get-

ting a shed going. It had been a hard slog, but he had achieved incorporation, had 20 members and was 

part of the Men’s Shed organization. 

 

The big problem was no equipment and no shed. The town has had two negative issues. It is still recovering 

from the unprecedented flooding of last year, and the loss of its strong local council, the Booringa Shire 

Council, to become part of the Maranoa Council in Roma. Council has given a site, and the use of a room in 

the old workshop which is now a museum. 

But the equipment was one issue I was sure I could fix. I thought of the gear we have accumulated, and ap-

proached our committee. They were very generous and offered equipment, on going assistance, and a cub-

by house kit to use as a fundraiser. 

Last week Paul Land and I delivered a Woodfast lathe with tooling, a band saw, thicknesser, drop saw, 

scroll saw, grinder, sanding machines, router, wood and steel vice, and boxes of hand tools. When we ar-

rived in town, Keith was finalizing an agreement with the local school to gain the temporary use of the trade 

workshop, similar to our use of Mansfield School. A very enthusiastic group met to help unload, and would 

you believe it, a Council crane just happened to be sitting outside looking 

for a job. Could only happen in a small town. Paul very generously provid-

ed a fridge and his ute for the 1200 odd km return trip. 

You can be sure it has all gone to a good home.  Keith is a fitter by trade, 

and a very keen woodworker.                             Bob Pope 

WELFARE REPORT 

Another year is fast coming to a close. It is hard to believe it is already September .  Could not wish for a 

better time of the year weather wise, but a little more rain would be most welcome. 

Do not forget our Christmas Break up on Monday December 2nd 2013 at 11:30am. Will see you there. 

We were pleased to welcome back to our monthly social meeting after surgery or illness: George Humph-

rey, Richard Cooke, John Boyle and John Kindness. 

Three other members are recovering at home: Kevin Moran , Graeme Robbins and Ken Taylor. 

Remember you should contact your Welfare Committee. 

- If you or you know or other members are sick at home or in hospital. 

- If you need transport to or from Mt Gravatt Men's Shed meetings or functions. 

Elwyn Jackson  

Welfare Coordinator   31626587    or     0416021229  or   elwinjackson@optusnet.com.au 

 

Paul Land 

(2nd from 

left) and Bob 

Pope ( far 

right) with 

Booringa 

blokes Sam 

McKay, Gerry 

Bahre and 

Stewart Hunt 

Our  Vision 

To provide a facility 

where men of all ages 

can feel comfortable 

and gather together 

to spend time social-

ly, as well as in a 

practical manner, by 

participating in con-

structive endeavors 

that develop self es-

teem. 
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Food For Thought. 

 
A  36 year old female had an accident several weeks 

ago. It was raining, though not excessively when her 

car suddenly began to hydro-plane and literally flew 

through the air. She was not seriously injured but very 

stunned at the sudden occurrence! When she ex-

plained to the Police Officer what had happened, he 

told her something that every driver should know -       

·NEVER DRIVE IN THE RAIN WITH YOUR CRUISE CON-

TROL ON.·           

·         She thought she was being cautious by setting 

the cruise control and maintaining a safe consistent 

speed in the rain.... 

·         But the Police Officer told her that if the cruise 

control is on, your car will begin to hydro-plane when 

the tires lose contact with the road, and your car will 

accelerate to a higher rate of speed making you take 

off like an aeroplane. She told the Officer that was 

exactly what had occurred. The Officer said this warn-

ing should be listed, on the driver's seat sun-

visor         

·         NEVER USE THE CRUISE CONTROL WHEN THE 

ROAD IS WET OR ICY, 

 
 Sounds like good advice to me BUT check-out 

http://www.racq.com.au/motoring/cars/car_advice/

car_fact_sheets/cruise_control          AND 

 

http://www.raa.com.au/samotor_features.asp?

ID=388&TerID=295  

where the same matter is discussed. Editor 

 

Above: WHS test!  What safety error is being made 

by the worker above?         Answer on page 7 

Above: visitors to AGM look around our Shed. Above: Blue Water Primary School is near Towns-

ville.  My spies are everywhere!  Editor. 

Above: our guitar group entertaining at the AGM. 

http://www.racq.com.au/motoring/cars/car_advice/car_fact_sheets/cruise_control
http://www.racq.com.au/motoring/cars/car_advice/car_fact_sheets/cruise_control
http://www.raa.com.au/samotor_features.asp?ID=388&TerID=295
http://www.raa.com.au/samotor_features.asp?ID=388&TerID=295
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OCTOBER Meeting 
The October Social Meeting of the Shed will be held 

on Monday, 7th October (despite it being a public holi-

day) at  10:30 for 11:00 am in the Community Hall of 

the Mt Gravatt Show Grounds.  Items for the Agenda 

must be sent to chairman Lance Roberts on  0401 

297 890 or lanrob39@gmail.com  by the preceding 

Friday.   

Guest Speaker  — David Niland 
A pleasant outdoors pursuit has got to be good for 

both body and mind, and seeing some of our more 

spectacular birds is always a bonus.  A few photos 

from the many thousands out there now should prove 

this.  Birds Queensland is a state based club of some 

700 members, mostly from the south-east region.  It 

organises monthly activities and helps with research 

on our native birds.  David Niland has been a member 

since it's first year, 1969, has been president a cou-

ple of times and newsletter editor for a total of around 

10 years. 

David will describe birds of the local area and include 

some recommendations for encouraging shy birds. 

 

FINANCIAL MEMBERSHIP is currently  209 . 

The Shed warmly welcomes these new members Terry 

Thomson, Peter Rose, Walter Popenia, Tony Tomlin-

son and Tony Giacomantonio.   
 

AGM: is to be held on Nov. 4 , 2013 at 11am.  Nomi-

nation forms for all positions , including Committee 

members, are available at the Office and at the Social  

meeting on 7th October. 

 

Annual Fees :  Have you renewed your fees?  

Membership will be terminated if un-financial at the 

end of September.  Application fees may apply to join 

again. 

 

DECEMBER CHRISTMAS PARTY MEETING 

aǘ DǊŀǾŀǧ .ƻǿƭǎ /ƭǳō 

aƻƴΦΣ нƴŘ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ  - ммΥолŀƳ ŦƻǊ мн ¢ƘǊŜŜ 
ŎƻǳǊǎŜ ƳŜŀƭ ǎŜǊǾŜŘ ŀǘ ǘŀōƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ōƻǧƻƳƭŜǎǎ ǘŜŀ 
ŀƴŘ ŎƻũŜŜΦ ¸ƻǳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ǇǳǊŎƘŀǎŜ ŘǊƛƴƪǎ ŦǊƻƳ 
ōŀǊΦ ϷорΦлл t9w I9!5 

Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƴǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǾŀǊƛŜǘȅ ƻŦ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ 
ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴƳŜƴǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ /ŀƴ ȅƻǳΣ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊ ƻǊ ŀ 
ŦǊƛŜƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǧŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ōǊŜŀƪǳǇ {ƛƴƎ 
ϑ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ {ƻƭƻ ƻǊ ƎǊƻǳǇϒ tƭŀȅ ŀ ƳǳǎƛŎŀƭ ƛƴǎǘǊǳƳŜƴǘ 

¢Ŝƭƭ ǎǳƛǘŀōƭŜ ƧƻƪŜǎ ƻǊ ǇƻŜǘǊȅΚ 

!ǊŜ ȅƻǳ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŘƻƴŀǘŜ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǊŀƉŜ or 

ƳƛƴƻǊ ǇǊƛȊŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀ ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ƎƛǾŜŀǿŀȅ ŘƻƻǊ ǇǊƛȊπ
ŜǎΦΚ 

LC ¸h¦ !w9 !.[9 ¢h /hb¢wL.¦¢9 Σ t[9!{9 /hbπ
¢!/¢ a9 !{ {hhb !{ th{{L.[9Φ  9ƭǿȅƴ WŀŎƪǎƻƴ 

омсн срут ƻǊ лпмс лнм ннф ƻǊ ŜƭǿƛƴƧŀŎƪπ
ǎƻƴϪƻǇǘǳǎƴŜǘΦŎƻƳΦŀǳ 
 

STOP PRESS: Cubby House sales have been doing 

very well but this has placed a serious workload on 

teams that are presently constructing the Cubbies.  

Bart McKnight is seeking more help in the construc-

tion of the Cubbies from members who have experi-

ence as carpenters, builders, builders labourers or as 

handymen.  He needs the help of about ten more peo-

ple so that the project can be completed  around the 

end of November. 

The importance of this project is that the proceeds will 

ensure the financial viability of the Shed for a long 

time into the future.  

Bart will be asking for names at the next Social meet-

ing (7th Oct.) or tel:0428 553 566 if you are able to 

be of assistance 

Bill Hooper is one of our Platinum 

Sponsors 
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In the absence of Lance Roberts, Bill Semple acted 

as MC and welcomed all present. 

Apologies : Lance Roberts, Gary Head, Brian Barker, 

Ernest Clegg, Arthur Muhl, Ian Walker MP, Terry An-

derson, Ken Taylor. 

Presidents Comments – Brian Wheeler: Brian wel-

comed all including the visitors.  Brian advised the 

meeting of the recently accepted members and those 

present were welcomed by the meeting. Wood turning 

has commenced with two groups meeting on Monday 

afternoon at 1pm and Thursday morning at 

9am.Brian advised the meeting that this coming Fri-

day the QMSA has their annual meeting and it is to be 

hosted by MGMS.  Available members were invited to 

attend the after meeting BBQ. The MGMS continues 

with the cubby house project (reported later in the 

meeting), Brian requested members to assist with the 

promotional activities of the cubby house sales. The 

next mid-month BBQ is on Monday the 16th of Sep-

tember.  Brian encouraged all to attend and advised 

the meeting that at the last BBQ there was about 80 

men there. 

Brian spoke to the meeting about some of the chal-

lenges associated with the growth of the group.  

There are a lot of programs starting and running and 

there is quite a bit of building still continuing.  Brian 

asked that members consider how they can help in 

the management of the shed into the future.  This is a 

critical need as it is creating a strain on those for 

whom all of this responsibility is falling onto.  Brian 

requested that members approach him about any 

availability they may have to assist. Brian reminded 

the meeting that nominations for executive positions 

on the committee will be called for during the October 

general meeting with the AGM to be held in Novem-

ber. 

Welfare --Elwyn Jackson: Elwyn welcomed all the 

Shedders to the meeting and made a special recogni-

tion of the visitors. Elwyn welcomed the members 

who have returned after recovering from illness and 

surgery and congratulated all those celebrating their 

birthday this month. 

Community Projects---Graeme Smith: Graham 

thanked the shedders who assisted the Rotary club 

with a catering need.  Rotary made a $500 donation 

to the shed in appreciation of the assistance. The 

shed is also working on the refurbishment of some 

art boards.. 

Building--Bill Semple: The fencing is underway and 

Paul and his team will start erection soon.  There will 

be a chain wire fence placed around the shed proper-

ty. The landscaping will commence after the fence is 

built and will be handled by the gardening group. 

Activities --John Wicks: John spoke about some inter-

est groups that are run by the shed, including cards, 

cooking, darts, ancestry and movie making. John 

asked about other interest groups including ‘Using 

your camera better’, a number of members indicated 

an interest in the group.   

Bob Pope: Bob spoke to the meeting about the Mitch-

ell Men’s Shed and some of the need of the shed.  

The town men are in desperate need of support after 

flooding devastated the town.  The MGMS have a sur-

plus of some items that we are going to give them.  

Bundaberg combined council of churches has made a 

request of MGMS to assist with repairs to houses that 

are still in a state of disrepair after the flooding earli-

er in the year.  The churches are coordinating an ef-

fort and now need labourers to assist with the re-

pairs.  The MGMS is going to make arrangements to 

send a team up to assist, details are to follow. 

Bart McKnight:  Bart spoke to the meeting about the 

cubby house project.  There are three teams putting 

the cubbies together and others have been helping 

with painting and promotion. To date we have cub-

bies on Gumtree and eBay, also permanently set up 

at the Mt Gravatt Flea Market and at the shed.  We 

also have cubbies going to school fetes. We need vol-

unteers who are prepared to go to the promotional 

opportunity venues, flea market, school fetes, and 

shopping centre malls.  Currently we’ve sold 18 cubby 

houses. We’ve also sold our first flat pack but we 

need to get access to a strapping machine.   

Alan Carter:  Alan advised the meeting about the art 

classes that are about to start at the shed.  They are 

starting on Sept 10, and will meet every Tuesday from 

1pm – 3pm. 

Leo Scanlan:  Leo advised the meeting about the 

travel interest group.  Leo provided some background 

of himself and the travel group.  It is the intent of the 

travel group to not only share information about their 

travels but to arrange joint travel events where a 

group of shedders go away together.   

Bill Semple: Bill advised the meeting of the gardening 

group and some of their activities. Bill requested that 

if any members are interested in the local flora if they 

could see him to assist with appropriate plant life in-

formation for our area. We are looking for a piano 

tuner to tune the shed piano, if any members know of 

any person who can help, could they see a member 

of the management committee. 

Mike Tarlo - Representing Circle of Men – a group 

that goes into aged care facilities meeting with and 

encouraging men in the facilities.  They operate in 13 

aged care facilities on the Southside.  Mike is looking 

for volunteers to assist with this program.   

Edited version of minutes from Ken Mihill 
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Sept. Meeting Report 
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Southside is one of our Platinum Sponsors 

 

 

Rotary Club of Mt Gravatt is a 

platinum sponsor of the Shed.  
Booklets can be purchased from  

Graeme Smith for $2 tel: 3343-1697.  

These are a very useful ‘thank-you’ gift. 

Woodman’s Mitre10  is one of our Bronze Sponsors 

Left: Helene Frayne-- CEO of Arthritis and Osteoporosis Qld was 

guest speaker at the Sept. meeting.  Bill Semple welcomed Hele-

ne to the meeting. Helene provided information to the meeting 

about Arthritis.  Helene also advised the meeting that Arthritis Qld 

have recently connected with Qld Men’s Shed Association to pro-

vide information and service to enable men to have better sup-

port.  At the conclusion of the meeting Keith thanked Helene  and 

presented her with a gift of appreciation. 

WHS TEST ANSWER 

He should be wearing 

gloves! 
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 RECREATION ROOM TIMETABLE — OCTOBER 

On Goings and Going Ons! 

Above: (from left)  the Woodturning and  the Art interest group are up and away! 

Below:  Our party gather at the Buderim  Shed and inspect the Buderim workshop. 

MONDAY TUESDAY         WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

Sept 30th    

8.00 am Cooking    

9.30 am Cards         

12.00 Noon    

Woodturning 

1st   10.30 am Guitar 

     1.00 pm Painting 

2nd 3rd   9.00 am Darts 

9.00 am  

Woodturning 

  

4th   

 Maintenance 

  (Morning) 

  

7th         SOCIAL 

       MEETING 

       11.00 am 

8th    10.30 am Guitar 

       1.00 pm Painting 

9th    2.00 pm 

    Management 

    Committee Mtg. 

10th   9.00 am Darts   

9.00 am 

     Woodturning 

11th      

Maintenance 

   (Morning) 

14th     8.00 am Cooking    

9.30 am Cards     

12.00 Noon 

      Woodturning 

15th    10.30 am Guitar 

      1.00 pm Painting 

16th 

  

17th   9.00 am Darts   

9am Woodturning 

1.00 pm Camera/ 

Photography 

18th     

Maintenance 

   (Morning) 

21st    9.30 am Cards  

11.00 am  BBQ   

12.00 Noon       

Woodturning 

22nd8.00amLeatherwork 

             (New Class) 

  10.30 am Guitar 

     1.00 pm Painting 

23rd    Bus Trip-  

Oktoberfest 

    Caloundra R.S.L 

  

24th   9.00 am Darts   

9.00 am 

     Woodturning 

25th   

Maintenance 

  (Morning) 

  1.00 pm 

     Computers 

28th   8.00 am Cooking   

9.30 am Cards  

12.00 Noon   

 Woodturning 

29th   8.00 am  

Leatherwork    

 10.30 am Guitar      

1.00 pm Painting 

  

30th    

9.00 am 

   Gardening/ 

        Landscaping 

31st  9.00 am Darts 

9.00 am Woodturn-

ing 

   1.00 pm Travel 

1st  

November 

  Maintenance 

  (Morning) 


